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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 
TO: Members of the Planning Commission   
 
FROM:  Don E. Perryman, Planner Senior 
               Development Services Department 
 
DATE:  December 1, 2015 
 
SUBJECT:  C8-2015-0112.0A Cresthaven Addition, Resubdivision of Lot 7, Block 1 
Flag Lot variance request                
   
The applicant for the above referenced subdivision application has requested a variance 
from Section 25-4-175(A)(2) of the Land Development Code to utilize a flag lot design 
for a resubdivision creating 4 single family residential lots.  In reviewing the variance 
request, staff evaluated the request based upon the criteria below, (see criteria and staff 
response): 
 

 (i)has provided accessibility for emergency responders;  
 
The applicant has met with Austin Fire Department review staff and AFD staff 
has determined that the flag lot configuration proposed will not inhibit 
accessibility for emergency responders.  However, improvements may be required 
including the possibility of a fire lane, installation of new hydrants, or sprinkling 
of structures.      
 
(ii) has adequate room for required utilities 
 
The applicant has provided a driveway and utility plan to reviewers for the City of 
Austin Water and Wastewater review and Austin Energy Departments. The 
reviewers have determined after review of the utility/driveway plan that there is 
adequate room to provide utility service to both lots and utilities will not cross the 
proposed new lot lines. 
 
(iii) enhances environmental and tree protection;  
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The applicant has provided a tree survey to arborist staff with the City of Austin 
and the arborist have no objections or further recommendations. 
 
(iv) is otherwise compatible with the surrounding neighborhood;   
 
The applicant has provided an exhibit, (see attached, Surrounding Neighborhood 
Exhibit and applicant statement) which generally shows the development pattern 
in the immediate vicinity.  According to the map provided, (attached), the 
proposed flag lots are generally keeping with the average lots size within the 
immediate vicinity.  Staff believes that a flag lot design is compatible with the 
surrounding neighborhood. 
 
(v) the applicant  provides a  copy  of  any  existing  private  deed 
restrictions; 
 
The applicant has determined that there are no existing private deed restrictions 
that apply to this property. 
 
 

Based upon review of these criteria, staff recommends the variance request to develop a 
flag lot as a part of this resubdivision request.  
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